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	Carol Dymowski

303 Oakwood Circle

Vine Grove KY 40175
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mcmdymo@bluegrass.net

	Tom Johnson

934 Scenic Drive

Radcliff KY 40160

w-351-8000; h-351-2301

blazers15@earthlink.net
	

	Annette Neblett

1461 Crestview Drive

Radcliff, KY 40160

w-877-2135; h-351-8483
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Vine Grove KY 40175

270-828-8537 or 877-6026

annajo@bbtel.com
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bdenniso@hardin.k12.ky.us 
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lmcgray@hardin.k12.ky.us 
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jcampbe2@hardin.k12.ky.us 


	David Fredricks 

dfredric@hardin.k12.ky.us

	 Kris Hodge

khodge@hardin.k12.ky.us


	Ray Phelps

rphelps@hardin.k12.ky.us 


	April Pieper

apieper@hardin.k12.ky.us 
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Sub-Committees and Areas the Council Chose to Cover

The North Hardin Site-Based Council chose to cover those areas as outlined in the law and appropriate committees were established.

1.   Assessment

2.   Budget

3.   Buildings and Grounds

4.   Consolidated Plan

5.   Curriculum

6.   Discipline

7.   Professional Development

8.   School Climate/Communications

9.   Student Support Services

10. Technology

NHHS SBDM COMMITTEES
2005-06

Assessment

Carl Baker

Angela Cannon

Fawnda Cox

Ellen Douglas 

Gary Emberton

Shelly Hasty 

Kris Hodge

Bob Moore, Chairman

Lisa Pepper, Parent, 877-5003

Ray Phelps

Budget
Maria Batistoni





Debbyee Blair

Dianne Cottrell

Bill Dennison, Chairman

Stan Dulin

Sam Franklin

Chuck Goodlet

Melinda Greenwell

Kris Hodge

Chris Rose

Tonya Vowels

Buildings and Grounds

Melissa Barlow

Debbyee Blair

Robbie Boles

Alan Campbell

Krista Cox

Chuck Goodlet

Robin Greunke

Greg Gumm

Kristin Hall

Crad Jaggers

Dale Johns

Les May

Sheila Newman

Bryce Shumate, Parent, 352-0888, 268-3471

James Slaven

Jim Stone

Les Tharp, Chairman

Harold Tucker

Debby Whelan

Comprehensive School Improvement Plan

Kristy Brown

Angela Cannon

Ellen Douglas 

Isadora Ewing, Parent, 352-4149

Michelle Hasty

Tracy Hawkins

Kris Hodge

Laura McGray, Chairman

Debbie Merriman, Parent, 351-3599 

Lisa Pepper, Parent, 877-5003

Michael Radford

Beth Richardson

Curriculum
Carl Baker

Leann Blair

Theresa Burks

Chuck Campbell

Judy Campbell, Co-Chairman

Pam Carter, Co-Chairman

Fawnda Cox

Gary Emberton

Brian Froedge

Becky Grant

Shelly Hasty

Iris Hodge

Kris Hodge

Dale Johns

Michelle Kessler

Areti Masero-Baldwin

Debbie Merriman, Parent, 351-3599

Bonnie Narmi, Parent, 352-0018

Lisa Pepper, Parent, 877-5003

Tony Perkins



Ray Phelps



Chris Rose 

Tonya Vowels
Discipline

Debra Berenbroick

Cindy Brown, Chairman

Charla Burchett

Michelle Burris, Parent, 351-7193

Gary Emberton

David Fredricks

Tony Garrison

Paul Gray

Elaine Leach, Parent, 268-2558

Megan Kinkade

Laura McKinney

Debbie Merriman, Parent, 351-3599

Becky O’Connor

Mary Parker

Dwain Patton

Lisa Pepper, Parent, 877-5003

Elsa Sharlow

Julia Shelton, Parent, 351-2973

Bryce Shumate, Parent, 352-0388, 268-3471

Lisa Smith

Nancy Smith

Mary Ann Vance

Professional Development

Tim Crane

Katy Exler

Shelly Hasty

Pat Hendricks

Aaron Howell

Katrina Leary

Laura McGray, Co-Chairman

April Pieper 

Michelle Russell

Elsa Sharlow

Bobbi-Lynn Thompson, Co-Chairman

Shanae Thompson

Tonya Vowels

School Climate/Communications

Cindy Brown, Chairman

Joan Caldwell

Iris Cole

Betty Conover 

Dianne Cottrell

Jeanne Gray

Tina Gray

Lydia Insko-Grady

Monica Irving

Lisa Marlak

Traci Morris

Lacey Robertson

Jim Stone

Joe Washington

Rachel Wilson

Student Support Services

Debbyee Blair

Melinda Greenwell

Robin Greunke

Tamara McPheron

Mary Parker

Lisa Pepper, Parent, 877-5003 

Mimi Pike

Les Tharp, Chairman

Shelia Wilkinson 

Technology

Gina Aldridge

James Beard

Ron Bevars

Debbyee Blair

Kerry Blair

Tony Garrison

Kris Hodge

Walter Hooker

Dale Johns

Lin Linder, Co-Chairman

Patty Lirot

Areti Masero-Baldwin

Dwain Patton

April Pieper

Chris Rose

Angela Rucker, Co-Chairman

Jayne Shagool


Judy Skees

Bobbi-Lynn Thompson

Dan Townsend

Tonya Vowels

Successes and Completion of NHHS Projects

· In the 2005-2006 school year, all content departments met and disaggregated CATS test data.  The analysis was done to find gaps, and then departments developed strategies to address those deficiencies.

· The NHHS department chairs presented to the SBDM council the strategies to address the assessment gaps recognized through the analysis.

· Freshman and sophomore students completed the fall and spring MAP assessment.  The test results were used to determine the students’ instructional needs in reading and math.

· The Presidents’ Club was organized, and the group met regularly with Mr. Dennison.  These students were given opportunities to build their leadership skills through seminars, visits to the Capitol, and other field trips.

· The 1st Annual Principal’s Breakfast was organized, and students who had either perfect attendance, made honor roll, or scored proficient and distinguished on the CATS test were recognized.  Parents and students,  both, were invited, and the event was well attended.

· An athletic/academic banquet was held for our star athletes who performed well academically.

· New teacher meetings were held regularly to provide new colleagues with necessary information to make their first year at NHHS a successful one.

· Department members used content matrices to monitor the content they were teaching in their classes.

· A book study was conducted that allowed teachers to learn more about better instructional practices.  Four books were the focus of the study:  Ruby Payne’s A Framework of Poverty, Marzano’s Classroom Instruction that Works, Nancy Johnson’s Active Questioning, and Zemmelman’s Best Practices.

· The Senior Class Sponsor held a Senior Night for parents to provide them with information about senior activities and costs.

· All content departments began preliminary work on curriculum mapping for the Core Content 4.0, using a standardized map format.

· The Youth Service Center organized a mentor program to minimize truancy.

· The Literacy Team was developed, and 25 teachers participated.  The program was started to allow teachers to work with other colleagues while learning new teaching strategies.

· NHHS was involved in a consortium that applied for a Smaller Learning Communities grant.

· Tamara McPheron, the YSC coordinator for NHHS, was invited to several conferences to present the programs she has implemented in her school.  Her YSC is a model program for others to follow.

· The CIA/GT resource teacher was involved with much of the work done in regards to curriculum, instruction, and assessment.

· The Math Department worked with a Thoughtful Education consultant to guide them through the use of task rotations as an instructional strategy.

· Portfolio Night was held for senior parents so that they could learn more about the portfolio and their own student’s writing.

· North Hardin High School received full accreditation by the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Secondary and Middle Schools (SACS) and the Commission on International and Trans-Regional Accreditation for 2005.

· The Comprehensive School Improvement Plan (CSIP) was reviewed and impact checks were conducted mid-year and approved by the SBDM council.

· The North Hardin Wind Symphony performed at Carnegie Hall in New York.  The students and chaperones traveled in March 2006 on a trip of a lifetime.

· North Hardin held its First MCPlus Summer Math Camp for Minority and Low Income students entering their freshmen year. (Approximately 12 students participated in this two-week camp).

Goals for 2006-2007

· Further professional development opportunities will be provided on the Individual Learning Plan (ILP), authentic tasks, rubrics, teaching strategies, technology, and writing.

· To research a 7-period day in conjunction with Small Learning Communities (specifically Freshman Academies).

· Continued analysis of assessment data and student work will be used to continuously monitor and modify instruction to meet students’ academic needs and to support proficient work.

· To focus on delivering a rigorous and relevant curriculum while developing meaningful relationships with our students.

· To improve our parental involvement.

TITLE 1 FUNDING EXPENDITURES

· 1 ½ teaching positions for SRA Reading/English

· 1 teaching position for SRA Math

· Teacher’s Instructional Assistant Position in 9th grade SRA English

· Computer/Library Media Center instructional Assistant Position

SECTION 7 FUNDING EXPENDITURES

· 1 teaching position in Social Studies

· 1 JROTC teaching position

· Funding for 1 teaching position for “Alternatives I Make” (An In School Suspension program)

FURNITURE PURCHASES 2005-2006:

3
Bulletin Boards

 524.00


4
Teachers Chairs
 
 492.00


3
File Cabinets

 
 634.00


4
Carts



 818.00


60
Student Desks

6730.00







9198.00
TECHNOLOGY PURCHASES: SCHOOL YEAR 2005-2006

KETS Funding:

· 10 Microsoft FrontPage licenses

· 30 Microsoft Office/Windows licenses

· 5 Microsoft Office/Windows/Exchange licenses

· 10 Student computer workstations in Production Lab

· 25 Teacher computer workstations

· 1 HP Laser jet printer in Blue Lab

· Subscription renewal (06-07) to Choices Planner and Choices Explorer

TITLE IID Funding

· Subscription renewal (05-06) to Choices Planner and Choices Explorer

· 2 Televisions for classrooms

· 6 DVD/VCR combos for classrooms

· 2 DVD players for classrooms

· 1 Laptop

· 1 LCD projector

· 1 Microsoft Office/Windows license for laptop

· 1 Laptop power adapter (replacement)

The following has been placed in the front pages of the Parent/Student Handbook for 2006-2007.  This was a recommendation from the school council.

STUDENT ACCOMPLISHMENTS - NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

2005-2006

· Ten seniors earned the highest diploma in the State – the Commonwealth Diploma – Clarice Bailey, Richard Blam, Jessica Bondy, Amanda Chahalis, Jessica Essing, Krista Knieriem, Steven McDonald, Christopher Peterson, Janet Scheitlin, and Bobbie Jo Wolford.

· Seven seniors earned the highest achievement on portfolio scoring with a Distinguished rating – Kimberly King, Jaime Kisselbaugh, Steven McDonald, Efren Padilla, Robert Rios, Allysse Stokes, and Bobbie Wolford.

· Seniors earned over $1.5 million in scholarship money during the 2005-2006 school year.

· Meagan Thompson received an Air Force Academy Prep School Scholarship.

· Ashley Boykin received a United States Naval Prep School Scholarship.

· Chris Peterson received a 4-year ROTC scholarship to the University of Kentucky.

· Greg Neblett became the 1st student in 5 years to be chosen for the Governor’s School for the Arts 2006.  One of only 218 students to be invited, Greg will be participating in percussion.

· Two North Hardin students were chosen for the Governor’s Scholars program for Summer 2006 – Amy Edwards and Lindsay Snyder.

· Five seniors were selected for the annual Book of Gold honors – Jessica Bondy, Veronica Campbell, Chris Lipscomb, Steven McDonald, and Bobbie Jo Wolford.

· Chris Lipscomb and Hannah Skeeters were chosen for the Senior Best Citizenship awards.

· Four seniors participated in the local Junior Miss Scholarship Program – Clarice Bailey, Stephanie McGray, Hannah Skeeters, and Iris Wilbur.  Clarice Bailey won the Poise category, Hannah Skeeters won the Scholarship category, and Iris Wilbur was named 2nd runner-up.

· North Hardin High School students raised $4660.83 for the American Red Cross and Hurricane Katrina Relief.

· North Hardin students contributed over 5,700 non-perishable food items for the JROTC Christmas food drive, assembly 51 baskets for delivery to NH families in need.

· Anthony Ash received his Eagle Scout Award.  For his project he set up and completed the work for a blood drive held at Colvin Community Center.

· Chris Williams received his Eagle Scout Award.  For his project he constructed a five-foot wide by 40-foot long bridge with abutments on the Banishaw Creek trail in Elizabethtown.

· Jessica Essing, NHHS JROTC Battalion Commander, was awarded one of 8 Legion Valor Bronze Crosses for Achievement in the eastern region of our country.

· Four NHHS JROTC members, Josh Chretien, Lynnette Cordero, Chris Lipscomb, and Vickilynn Mauldin, and SGM Paul Gray were chosen to attend the annual Virginia Military Institute Conference during fall break 

· Roby Markert was elected Lt Governor at Boys State last summer and was chosen to attend Boys Nation in Washington, DC.

· Seven students were selected to attend Boys State in Summer 06 – Todd Barcinas, Chuck Gerstenkorn, Mark Eagin, Kevin Lewis, Ben McGee, Chris Perkins, and Mark Ryan.

· Eight students were selected to attend Girls State in Summer 06 – Cierra Clark, Tiffany Donley, Ashley Keeton, Brittany Linder, Kristen Mahar, Chantal Nails, Jasmine Thornton, and Marika Willet.

· Two North Hardin students, Cortney Evans and Chad Walker, attended the initial training in San Antonio, Texas, for the Student-to-Student (S2S) program.

· North Hardin High School has 43 charter members in the newly formed Junior Beta Club.

· North Hardin Future Educators of America placed 2nd in the scrapbook and written essay categories at the regional FEA conference.

· Colt Wolfe received 3rd place in FLBA Principles and Procedures at the FBLA State Conference in Louisville.

· North Hardin continues it success with the Stock Market Game.  Loren Embry, Amanda Riggs Ivey, and Angele Morgan were recognized as the 3rd place statewide winning team in the Spring 2006 Stock Market Game.

· At the KY High School Journalism State Conference, the Trojan Triumph newspaper staff placed 2nd in overall coverage.  Staeshe Collins won 1st place for one-page design and Clarice Bailey won 2nd place in the state for advertising.  

· At the same conference, the Yearbook staff won 1st place in the state for yearbook photography and 2nd place in advertising.  

· Three students won four awards at the 2006 High School Journalism Contest:  Jennifer Kisselbaugh, 1st place, column writing; Brittanie Ware, 2nd place, cartooning; Megan Beres, 2nd place, feature story; and Megan Beres, 2nd place, opinion writing.

· Christine Bovee and a senior from Central Hardin, produced a 1st place PSA video entry in the Reel School Public Service Announcement Video Competition.

· The TVP program won 3rd place for Best Overall Broadcast at the WKU Mark of Excellence Contest Awards.  Vandrick Parker won Best Videography category.

· At the Mark of Excellence Awards, the Trojan Triumph newspaper placed in the 4A division in the following categories:  Steven McDonald and Justin Barrow, 3rd in two-page design; Clarice Bailey, 2nd in advertising; Steven McDonald, 2nd place in editorial writing; Brittanie Ware, 1st place for editorial cartoon; and William Paddock, 1st place for review/ column writing.  The staff overall won 3rd place in Best Overall Publication.

· North Hardin received the following awards at the KY Association of National Honor Societies State Convention:   1st place for Outstanding Service Project; 2nd place for Outstanding Chapter competition; Clarice Bailey won 3rd place in the speech competition; and Jessica Essing was a top 10 finalist in the Outstanding Student Competition.

· Miriam Cho placed 2nd in the spelling competition at the State Beta Club Convention.

· Travis Vogel, Tiffany Randall, and Chelsea Tabor placed 3rd in the State Culinary Arts competition at the State FCCLA Conference, and each received a $2,000 scholarship for Sullivan University and a $500 scholarship for Johnson and Wales University.

· Adam McCallum won 3rd in Spanish Grammar/Vocabulary, Level II, at the State Foreign Language Festival.

· Amy Edwards took 3rd place in the State Foreign Language Festival in Spanish Listening Proficiency, Level III.

· Eric Wotring took 3rd place in the State Foreign Language Festival in German Grammar/ Vocabulary, Level I.

· Jessica Essing received 3rd place in German Recitation, Level IV at the State Festival.

· Catie Baker brought home a state championship in German, Recitation, Native Speaker at the State Foreign Language Festival.

· Grafton Sizemore was elected to serve as President of the Senate for next year’s KYA.  He was also accepted to be part of the Kentucky delegation that will attend the Conference on National Affairs in North Carolina this summer.  And he was only a freshman!

· North Hardin’s Y-Club represented the country of Brazil at the Kentucky United Nation’s Assembly.  Matt Dymowski served as President of the Security Council, and the group received top honors for a Global Village Display designed by Alex Martin.  

· Chris Peterson placed 3rd in Social Studies in the Regional academic team tournament.

· TSA students competed at the State Technology Student Association Conference and qualified for the National competitions.  At the state level, placing 3rd in the state for the event of Cyberspace Pursuit (web page design), was a team consisting of Chris Peterson, Robert Rios, and Moises Rodriguez.  The same team placed 2nd in the state in the Engineering Design category.  State Champions Chris Peterson and Moises Rodriguez placed 1st in the state in Electric Research and Experimentation and 1st in the state in Scientific Visualization (SCIVIS).  Also, North Hardin has the state champions in the Technology Bowl.  Winning 1st place in that event were Sean Oravec, Chris Peterson, and Robert Rios.

· Competing at the Teen Festival in Somerset, Kursten Compton and Bethany Killian, won 1st place in drama scene competition, Kursten Compton and Samantha Hester were finalists in comedy scene, and Jessica Morton received an honorable mention for comedy monologue.

· Brittany Ford received a scholarship from the William D. Revelli Foundation at the Bands of America Grand national championships.  Selected from among candidates all over the nation, Brittany also received the Tom McElroy Award for her outstanding leadership in the band. 

· The North Hardin Marching Band, competing at the Oxford Bands of America Contest, was named the class champion in class AA and won awards for Best Music and Outstanding General Effect.  For the 3rd consecutive year, the band was chosen as a regional finalist!

· North Hardin High School Marching Band competed at the Bands of America Grand Nationals and placed 4th in the country in the class AA division.

· The NHHS Marching band also competed at the Contest of Champions at MTSU, received Reserve Grand Champion, was the highest scoring Kentucky band, and won the coveted Kentucky Governor’s Cup.

· North Hardin Band students had more students selected to all-district band than any of the other 15 schools in the area – Chelsea Alder, Richie Blam, Alyssa Booi, Danelle Chadwick, Miriam Cho, Alex Dansby, Marita Debibar, Mimi DeGuzman, Brittany Ford, Eric Foree, Kayla Hammond, Brett Johns, Kevin Lewis, Greg Neblett, Ashley Panek, Andrea Russell, Kendra Russell, Kyle Smith, Josh Whitacre, Jennifer Young, and Cory Zilisch,

· Congratulations to 10 students who were selected for the All-State Band and Orchestra – Chelsea Alder, Alex Dansby, Marita Debibar, Demilou deGuzman, Brittany Ford, Eric Foree, Kevin Lewis, Ashley Panek, Megan Ruiz, and Kyle Smith.

· The North Hardin Concert Band, Symphonic Band, and Wind Symphony all received distinguished ratings from all four judges at the Kentucky Music Educators Association District Concert Festival.  

· The North Hardin Wind Symphony was invited and performed at Carnegie Hall in New York City in March 2006.

· NHHS Football Coach Boles and the 9th grade freshman football team won the Freshman championship this year and finished the season with a 10-0 record.

· Lydia Gumm and Hannah Skeeters qualified for the State Golf Tournament.  The girls golf team finished the best season ever by placing 4th as a team at regionals.

· Several NHHS Football players were chosen for the Greater Louisville Football Coaches All-District Teams:  1st Team Offense – Andre Autry, Joel Brown, Xavier Rice, Mark Terry; 1st Team Defense – Andre Autrey, Joel Brown, Xavier Rice; 1st Team Kicker – Johnivon Oggs.

· Staeshe Collins was names Football Homecoming Queen, Brittany Ford was 1st runner-up, and Lynette Cordero was second runner-up.

· Michael Johnson was named the News-Enterprise All-Area Runner of the Year.

· Bobby Windham was named the News-Enterprise Cross Country All-Area Sophomore. 

· Hope Brown was named to the All State Girls Basketball Team, Honorable Mention.

· Hope also scored her 2000th point this year.  She becomes the 1st Trojan in school history to score 2000 points.

· Maurice Gosa was chosen as Sophomore of the Year for the Area boys basketball recognition.  Andre Autry was named to the 2nd team all area, and Nathan Adcock and James Sykes received honorable mention nods.

· Brittanie Ware was named All-Area 1st Team in Girls Basketball.  Hope Brown was chosen as Player of the Year for a second year in a row.  Mica Prince received an honorable mention.

· Jessica Essing was chosen as the 2006 Basketball Homecoming Queen and Jaron Lacey was named the Homecoming King.  Ivy Lopez Cruz was selected Homecoming Princess and Maurice Gosa the Homecoming Prince.  

· The Girls Track Team won their 14th regional title.  Those participating at the State Track and Field Meet:  Ashley Boykin, Kezia Bryant, Matavia Caldwell, Ariel Dew, Tameia Higgins, Chianta Holmes, Glennetta Hyche, Jessica Massingale, Tarayla Merriweather, Desiree Russell, Samantha Stewart, and Chandler Windham.

· Tarayla Merriweather is a state champion in the triple jump – 1st place at the State Track & Field Meet.

· The Boys Track Team tied for 2nd place in the region.  The following qualified for state competition:  Anthony Ash, Kenneth Glenn, Ferantee Johnson, Geno Merriweather, Tim Sweat, Marlon Webb, and Brandon Williams.

· The softball team won the district and regional titles and placed 3rd in the state softball tournament.

· The baseball team members are the district and regional champions and participated in semi-state sectional level.

· The following students signed college letters of intent:  Nathan Adcock, baseball at the University of Louisville; Ashley Boykin, track at the US Naval Academy; Joel Brown, football at Becone College; Alicia Ewen, softball at St. Catharine College; Michael Farrish, football at Becone College; Stephanie McGray, tennis at Georgetown University; Jeff Richardson, golf at Union College; Brittanie Ware, basketball at the University of the Cumberlands; Sean Webb, football at Becone College; Chris Williams, baseball at Onley Community College; Jared Yates, baseball at the University of Louisville; Jennifer Young, softball at the University of Kentucky. 

· Nathan Adcock was drafted on June 6 in the 5th round of the Major League Baseball Draft by the Seattle Mariners.

· Ellen Douglas received an Ashland Inc. Teacher Achievement Award qualifying her for the 2006 Kentucky teacher of the year.

· Judy Campbell was named one of the 10 Hardin County Distinguished Alumni for 05-06.

· Chuck Campbell was a Hardin County Schools ExCEL finalist during the 05-06 school year.

· Brian Froedge was one of three winners chosen to participate in the National Band Association International Conducting Symposium held in the spring in Rome, Italy.

· Debra Berenbroick was nominated to receive a presidential volunteer service award through the Kentucky YMCA.

· Three North Hardin graduates were chosen as 2005 Hardin County Schools Distinguished Alumni – Forrest Nelson (1964); Dr. Terri Samuel-Wright (1993); Brigadier General Joseph A. Smith (1970).

